State of Alabama
County of Colbert
City of Tuscumbia

MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING
OF THE CITY OF TUSCUMBIA
REGULAR SCHEDULED MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 3, 2014
@ 5:16 P.M.

The Tuscumbia City Council met on Monday, November 3, 2014 @ 5:16 p.m. with Billy Shoemaker,
Mayor, and Council Members Randall Davis, George E. Johnson, Sr., Richard Coates, and Robert Mitchell.
JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk, Hal Hughston, Attorney, and Department Heads, Hugh Stanley, Joel
Kendrick, Sidney Nall, Anthony Logan and Luster Echols were also present. Council Member Smith and
City Attorney Tom Heflin were not available.

Mayor Billy Shoemaker called the meeting to order. Invocation was provided by Hugh Stanley and the
Pledge of Allegiance was led by Joel Kendrick.

Council Member Johnson made a motion to adopt the Minutes of October 20, 2014 (Regular Scheduled
Meeting); seconded by Council Member Coates. Motion Carried.

REPORTS OF BOARDS:
The Civil Service Board hired Angela Holiday as the Jailer in the Police Department. Employment will
begin immediately following physical and drug screening.

BUSINESS:
Council Member Coates made the motion to add Davor Soldo and Donald G. Isbell to the Firemen’s 2014
List of Volunteers. The motion was seconded by Council Member Mitchell. The motion carried.

Council Member Mitchell made the motion to approve Resolution No. 14-017 rescinding Resolution No.
14-014 of September 2, 2014, that authorized Barfield Construction to provide construction services for
CDBG Project #LR-CM-PF-13-023; seconded by Council Member Davis. The motion carried.

Bids were opened on September 25, 2014 @2:00 p.m. for the CDBG Project #LR-CM-PF-13-023, Water
and Street Improvements. Bids were recorded as follows:

e Weeks Construction Company - $360,496.07

e CJF Construction, Inc. - $457,412.00

e Keenum Construction - $544,063.00

Council Member Davis made the motion to approve Resolution No. 14-018, CDBG Project #LR-CM-PF-
13-023 for Water & Street Improvements, awarding Weeks Construction Company as the low bidder for
said project. The contract amount is $360,496.07. The motion was seconded by Council Member
Coates. The motion carried.

Council Member Johnson made the motion to declare the vacancy for a Jailer in the Police Department
due to the resignation of Amanda Eaves. The motion was seconded by Council Member Coates. The
motion carried.

The Christmas Parade is December 2, 2014.

With no further business Council Member Davis made a motion to adjourn at 5:32 p.m.; seconded by
Council Member Johnson. Motion Carried.

Billy S. Shoemaker, Mayor
Attested By:

JoAnn Armstead, City Clerk/Treasurer



